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State Police Investigate Fatal Crash on Turnpike

Washington Township, Lehigh County — The Pennsylvania State Police (PSP) Troop T
Pocono Station is investigating a fatal motor vehicle crash that occurred on Sunday, March 30,
2025, on the Pennsylvania Turnpike.

On Sunday, March 30, 2025, at approximately 9:09 am, Troopers were dispatched to [-476
Northbound, Mile Marker 67.0, Washington Township, Lehigh County for the report of a motor
vehicle crash involving a group of motorcycles.

Upon arrival, it was determined, a 2019 Honda HRV, operated by a 24-Year-Old female from
Perth Amboy, NJ, was driving southbound, in the northbound lanes of travel and struck two
motorcycles, from a group of six, that were driving together, causing a fatal crash. A 50-Year-
Old Male from Bristol, Bucks County, operating a 2016 Harley Davidson motorcycle was
pronounced deceased at the scene. A 24-Year-Old Male also from Bristol, Bucks County was
injured and treated at the scene by Northern Valley Emergency Medical Services (NOVA) and
transported to Lehigh Valley Hospital Cedar Crest for his injuries.

The operator of the Honda had minor injuries.

All traffic traveling northbound on the Turnpike was detoured onto the Lehigh Valley exit. Traffic
entering the Turnpike from State Route 22 was unable to access Northbound.

The scene was cleared by 1:20 pm and all lane restrictions were lifted.

Southbound lanes of travel remained open throughout this investigation.

This investigation is ongoing. Anyone who may have witnessed this crash is asked to contact
the Pennsylvania State Police Troop T Pocono Station at (570) 443-9511 and reference Incident
Number PA2025-379419.

Assisting at the scene: Troop M Criminal Investigation Unit, Troop M Forensic Services Unit,
Troop M Collision Analysis Reconstruction Unit, Lehigh County District Attorney’s Office,

Pennsylvania Turnpike Commission.

For more information on the Pennsylvania State Police, visit www.psp.pa.gov.

in the interest of transparency, it is the policy of PSP to disseminate information regarding incidents which are likely to generate significant interest among the public and media
in a timely manner. While we make every effort to ensure the information is accurate to the best of our knowledge and belief, incidents are often fluid and rapidly evolving.
Information provided should be considered preliminary and subject to change as additional investigative details emerge.



